
 

April Club Meeting  

Monday, April 5, 7:30 pm  

Covering Workshop  

Livonia Senior Center 

5 Mile & Farmington  Livonia 

Ribcrackers Model Airplane Club 

Thunderbolt  April  2010  

Club 2067 

 

Weôre on the web!   

 http:/www.ribcrackers.org 

Gus 

April is the peek time for those of us that have been 

in search of the òHolly Grailó.  By now we have re-

read the model magazinesõ studying the pictures and 

memorizing the details.  We have massaged our 

budgets. (It is amazing how math can work in our 

favor when we want it to) and made our choice.  The 

Perfect Plane.  Now thatõs what Iõm talking about.  

The best place to see it up close and a billion other 

things has got to be the 56th annual Toledo Weak Sig-

nals RC Expo. www.toledoshow.com  Most            

Ribcrackers have been planning the trip to òMeccaó 

for weeks.  We are fortunate to live only about an 

hour from there.  Some of you are undecided on what 

day to go; the 9th, 10th or 11th and a few have talked 

about attending multiple days. I have been in some 

conversations that are so exciting planning on the 

number of trucks to take.  Fuel is my number one re-

quirement.  Last year you could save about 5 bucks a 

gallon and with a shelf life of at least the flying sea-

son; why not take advantage especially if you can car 

pool.  The feeling of getting the deal of the day can 

lead to buying frenzy similar to bidding at an action 

so without sounding like your dad, make a list.   Or 

what would be worse, forgetting that must have item 

and having to order later at a modest inflated price 

than add shipping on top!  

Up until recently flying this year has been sporadic.  

Sure we had a couple of bonus days in January and 

February but March has been a real tease.  Two weeks 

ago Alex invited Sarro, Dino and I to fly on Walled 

Lake.  His friend plowed a 20õ x 400õ plus runway 

complete with frozen snow banks that have a real 

thing for converting fixed gear planes to ones with 

mock retractable mains.  Last week had a string of 

sunny perfect flying days that even brought out some 

that will only fly when itõs above 50.  Maiden flights 

were abundant with Ron converting his 120 Ultimate 

to a 26cc gas motor.  I saw some of his best flying 

ever.  Warren flew a new stick with a Super Tiger 61 2

-stroke to the point that the firewall came loose and 

had to go back to the hanger for a dab of epoxy. Yes-

terday was 38 and a stiff breeze from the North that 

limited only one flight with all fingers falling off.  

Today looks great with a high above 40 and a 30% 

chance of snow /rain.  That means that we have a 

70% chance of dry, cloudy and breezy weather.  Oh 

well, sounds good to me. 

 Co-Pilot Rudder asks òWhat do ceiling fans and RC 

helicopters have in common? 

                                                

                                           When the blades stop,  

                                                you start sweating.ó 

 

See you at the field and donõt forget  

           your membership cards. 

 

Presidentôs Message    Gus Dabringhaus  
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Vice President         

Hank Wojcik     

313-659-1677 

oaklandbolt@aol.com 

 
  Treasurer                 

 Dennis Robbins  

248-661-3562 

drobbins421@yahoo.com 

  

Thunderbolt Editor                        

Don Unsworth      

248-348-0961 

 dunswrth@sbcglobal.net 

 

 

 

 

Minute Recorder 
Gerald Klose  

248-582-1803 

Raffle Coordinator 

Warren Wells 

 

 

 

Field Marshall/Safety Officer 

Alex Alexopoulos  

248-909-6869 

 
 

 

 

Chief  Instructor 

Warren Wells 

248-437-2694 

 

 

Ribcrackers 2010 Board of Directors 

Obediently submitted by Gerald Klose  

Librarian 

Ken Hilton 

248-374-8259 

Meeting started promptly at 7:30 

Previous minutes were approved as submitted 

Officer's reports:  

Vice President: The field looks good 

Secretary:  People are steadily renewing their memberships.  After the March meeting a late fee will be assesed.  At this point there 

was a long discussion about updating the constitution.  There have been several updates in the past several years that were agreed 

upon by the membership but were never included in the constitution.  Warren suggested that we print new copies to have on hand in 

the field box and it was approved unanimously. 

Treasurer:  "We're solid"  Although some of the totals in the report that Dennis handed out were in the negative there were several 

monies that were received after the report was run that would make the numbers look better. 

Editor:   Please have material to Don by the 22nd for inclusion in next month's newsletter.  Also, Don is running out of ideas.  If you 

have any ideas please pass them on. 

President:  What about a club project?  Don offered up his workshop.  Gus Knew somebody that has a ping-pong table we can use 

as a building surface.  Submit your suggestions for planes to Don Unsworth at: dunswrth@sbcglobal.net.  Some of the suggestions 

that were offered at the meeting were a Mosquito and a B-17.  Some members cautioned against multiple engine planes.   

Old/New business: 

We need a schedule for the year.  I believe that Don or Roger will try and put something together by the next meeting.  

Student night will start on May 5th instead of April to minimize the weather impact.   

Alex wants to seed/roll the field this spring.  Alex will get a quote to rent the roller.  Gus will get a quote for grass seed. 

First funfly will be June 6th 

Anyone considering running a funfly but not sure what events to run please contact one of the officers for a list of all kinds 

of events. 

Raffle: 

Small Electric Corsair, Don Unsworth, Lipo transmitter battery, Hank Wojcik , Magnum 91 4 stroke     Gus Dabringhaus 

Thanks for some cool prizes, Warren!!! 

Model of the Month: 

Dino brought in a Hanger 9 Sundowner powered by a 210 Moki 

Alex brought in a Hanger 9 D-Night Special ó30ôs style racer with an OS 61FX  

Both were very nice planes and the winner was Dino 

Roger did a show and tell of the most commonly used cover tools and accessories including several different covering irons, gloves, 

knives, etcé  Dennis showed his Taube wing in progress.  Dennis is covering the plane with Koverite - no adhesive - just fabric ma-

terial that should shrink up nicely and when painted replicate the scale covering.  Dennis even went the extra yard and stained the 

ribs.  At this point Warren continued covering the wing and Roger started tackling the fuselage of our demonstration bi-plane. 

 

Secretary                  

Matt Jerue   

248-348-5948              

mdjerue@mi.rr.com  

 
  

President                  

Gus Dabringhaus 
810-986-0375 

810-222-6300 fax 

gdabringhaus@comcast.net 



Winner was Dino Marashi  

with his Hanger 9 Sundowner  

powered by a 210 Moki  

    

 

AMA President Dave Mathewson wrote in his 

March column about the future of 72 MHz fre-

quency in RC.  The area in which these frequencies 

reside is becoming a popular target for other inter-

ests including the wireless industry.  In his April 

column he continues with òIn the next few years, 

model aviation may be facing its greatest challenge.  

The proliferation of companies in the U. S. develop-

ing small unmanned aircraft sustems  has grown 

exponentially.ó   Dave says  óOur intent is to posi-

tion ourselves to advocate for our members on          

 

 

issues that come before the FCC.  We will work to 

retain the 72 MHz frequencies for the foreseeable 

future.ó   

   The AMA now has an electronic newsletter.  The 

first issue was published March 4, 2010.  It looks 

good with some interesting features.  One news 

item, starting with the July issue of Model Aviation, 

the monthly  òEvent Calendaró will go away and 

will be published ONLY online at the AMA Web-

site.   

Great job, guys ! 

Model of the Month 

Alex  Alexopoulos was runner up  with a Hanger 9   D -Night Special,  

 a 1930õs style racer powered with an OS 61FX..  

From the Journal 



Nankin Hobby Farmington 

As you all know by now that  our local hobby 

shop was destroyed by fire at 11:24 pm 

March 5.   If you are holding gift certificates, 

the Westland store says that they will honor 

them.  The store is located at 35101 Ford 

Road just East of Wayne Road.   

734.722.5700.  

 

 Latest word is the Farmington store will be 

rebuilt once the Oakland County Sheriffõs 

Department completes itõs investigation.  So 

we have a longer  drive  for those   must 

have items.  Go East to the Prop Shop or 

South to Nankin . . . Hmmmm ? 

COVERING WORKSHOP 

A  very active and enthusiastic  group of members 

gathered around three separate  areas to cover Louieõs  

Skybolt.  Members pitched in to talk, help, learn and 

pick up new tips in the art of covering.  It is always 

fascinating to see  a plane go from òin the bonesó to a 

shiny smooth covered one.    The April session proves 

to be equally  challenging as the opposite surfaces  of 

the wings and fuse are covered. 

Pat & Hank supervise 

Gus, Roger & 

Ron  laying 

down the first  

piece of 

Monocote on 

the fuse. 

Warren demonstrating to  an attentive crowd.     

Is that Ralph  covering a  tail feather? 


